Town of Greenville

P. Ö. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer April 14, 1985 Town Hall Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb
Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H. L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also in attendance: Max Mason, Janice Gibson, Gary Getrost, V.J. Miller, Teresa Getrost, Talbotte Richardson, and Marvin Powell.

Ron Lamb moved to suspend reading the minutes. Jack Sprigler seconded. The monthly claims and financial statements were presented to the Board. The claims were approved and the financial statements accepted by the Board.

Janice Gibson requested four weeks vacation because she has been employeed by the water utility for ten years. The Board denied her request.

Janice reported the water utility has \$39,000.00 in checking. She asked the Board to authorize the purchase of a certificate of deposit for the excess money in checking and one for the Bond and Interest Fund. The Board approved investing \$30,000.00 from checking in a three year CD and purchasing a CD for the Bond and Interest Fund.

V.J. Miller informed the board that he got an estimate on repairing the yellow pick-up of \$1800.18. The Board told him to get one more estimate.

A petition has been received to vacate the alley between lots 2 and 3 on Clark Street. Max Mason informed the Board the petition must be advertised twice and a hearing held at the next meeting.

Gary Getrost told the Board Rick Beck will do the extension on Pectal Road for \$2400.00. The Board approved hiring Beck for the work.

Elaine Miller asked the Board to approve the transfer of \$5000.00 from CCI to General Fund. Jack Sprigler moved to transfer \$5000.00 to the General Fund from CCI. Ron Lamb seconded.

Elaine reported the topics discussed at the Town Roundtable she attended which pertain to Greenville were overtime pay for employees and IRS regulations concerning personal use of vehicles.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Eline N. Miller

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer

H. L. Spears

President

April 2, 1985

Bob Curry 3346 Avon Road Plainfield, Indiana 46168

Re: Edwardsville Water Co. Emergency Supply To Floyd Knobs via Greenville System

Dear Mr. Curry,

The Greenville Water Utility wishes to reach an agreement with the Edwardsville Utility to supply water at a rate of 205 g.p.m. through the existing connection. This is intended to be a short term, periodic emergency supply only, for the benefit of Floyd Knobs Water Co., which has, as you know some difficulty maintaining their supply from Ramsey Water.

It is possible to supply Floyd Knobs via Greenville using available head from the Edwardsville system by isolating part of the Greenville system.

The cost of this water is of course to be pasted on to Floyd Knobs.

Respectfully,

Robert L. Isgrigg

cc: Greenville

RLI/mlf

Bob Isgrigg & Associates 940 COTTONWOOD . CLARKSVILLE, IN 47130 . PHONE: (812) 845-6990

LAND SURVEYORS, CIVIL-ENVIRONMENTAL ENGINEERS